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¿WHAT IS GOD ASKING OF US FOR THE GREATER VITALITY OF THE INSTITUTE?
The best answer is of little use if it isn’t in response to a good question. This is why the Brothers decided the morning of Thursday, September 6, to reflect and discuss the overall goal of the Chapter, which is summed up in this question: "What is God asking of us for the greater vitality of the Institute?". The Chapter Plan of Work invites discernment, sets up objectives, points out an approach to the work, and established a timeline. The discussion was carried out in two phases:

1. Small Group Discussion.
Nine groups were set up along geographic and linguistic lines. During an hour and a half, three points were considered: a) what parts of the plan do you think will work?; b)what parts should be changed to facilitate our working together?; y c)any other comments.

2. Open Forum.
Br. Eugene Kabanguka was the moderator. The capitulants, speaking for themselves or for their group, expressed their opinions and feelings regarding the proposed plan. It is a matter of finding a balance between decisions regarding practical points (the calendar, e.g.) and a discernment process, which necessitates flexibility and openness to the unpredictable. It also involves reconciling the three stages of the method: "see, judge and act". The Preparatory Commission was commended for the work it did in developing the plan, but the various comments have opened new possibilities.

PRESENTATION OF THE PROPOSAL TO ELECT THE CENTRAL COMMISSION.

In the afternoon session, moderated by Br. Eduardo Navarro, the Provisional Committee’s proposal for the election of the Central Commission was presented to the Assembly. The duties of the Central Commission includes guiding the work of the Chapter according to the wishes of the delegates. The document lists the responsibilities of the Central Commission, the proposed process of electing its members, the election itself and the subsequent election of the commission officers posterior (commissioner, vice-commissioner and secretary of the Chapter). The chief presiding officer of the Chapter is always the Br. Superior General, Following a time for clarifications, there was a period of discussion and then personal work.

BRIEF ITEMS
- The delegates were asked to remember in prayer the soul of Br. Hermes Pandolfo, of the Province of Porto Alegre (Brazil), who died yesterday.

- Br. Manny de León (Philippines), who had experienced trouble with his airline flights, joined the Chapter, bringing the Chapter to its 117 delegates.

- An anecdote: “Have a drink” (“Tomen una copa”), was the invitation heard from the simultaneous translator. The original was not as festive, rather only a indication of work: “Take a copy” (“Tomen una copia”).

INFORMATION FOR OUR SUBSCRIBERS
- Following some initial difficulties, the system of sending the bulletins has been standardized.

- A help to navigating Marist cyberspace: You may have clicked on the book icons and nothing happened. Clicking twice on the words of the title next to the icon will open the section.

- We are seeing a rapid increase in the number of subscribers. As of September 6, there are more than 700.

- Br. Benito Arbués’ talk given at the opening of the Chapter is now available at the website.

- The "Chapter in Images" section has a new album: "The Chapter Comics".

